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NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING CANCELLATION 

The Office of the New Mexico Secretary of State (“Office”) hereby gives notice that the Office will cancel the 
public comment hearing for proposed new rule 1.10.17 NMAC - Election Fees, originally scheduled for the State 
Capitol Room 322, 491 Old Santa Fe Trail, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501, on Monday, July 29, 2019, from 9:00 am 
to 12:00 pm; the Vincent E. Griego Chambers, Albuquerque/Bernalillo County Government Center, 1 Civic Plaza 
NW, Albuquerque, NM  87102, on Tuesday, July 30, 2019, from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm; and the Doña Ana County 
Commission Chambers, 1st Floor, Doña Ana County Government Center 845 North Motel Boulevard, Las Cruces, 
NM, on Wednesday, July 31, 2019, from 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm.  It is important to note that the Office will still hold 
public comment hearings on its proposed new rules relating to Top-Two Runoff Elections and Ranked Choice 
Voting and Ballot Questions; to be codified as Parts 1.10.14 and 1.10.16 NMAC originally noticed with rule 1.10.17 
NMAC, at the same time and locations provided above. 


